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NOTE BY THE PRESIDENT OF THE SECURITY COUNCIL

At the 3279th meeting of the Security Council, held on 17 September 1993,
in connection with the Council’s consideration of the item "The situation in
Georgia", the President of the Security Council made the following statement on
behalf of the Council:

"The Security Council expresses its extreme concern at the outbreak of
fighting in Abkhazia, Republic of Georgia, arising from the attacks by the
Abkhaz forces on the towns of Sukhumi and Ochamchira.

"The Council strongly condemns this grave violation by the Abkhaz side
of the Sochi cease-fire agreement of 27 July 1993, which was mediated by
the Russian Federation and welcomed by the Security Council in resolutions
854 (1993) of 6 August 1993 and 858 (1993) of 24 August 1993.

"The Council strongly demands that the Abkhaz leadership end
immediately the hostilities and promptly withdraw all its forces to the
cease-fire lines agreed upon in Sochi on 27 July 1993. Failure to take
such action can entail the risk of serious consequences.

"The Council urges all countries to encourage the re-establishment of
the cease-fire and the resumption of the peace process.

"The Council expresses its strong desire to see the Abkhaz side enter
fully into the peace process without further delay.

"The Council notes the oral report of the Secretary-General on
17 September 1993 regarding the situation in Abkhazia, Republic of Georgia,
and welcomes his intention to send his Special Envoy for Georgia to Moscow
and to the area to assess the situation and to establish a way forward to a
peaceful settlement to the dispute.

"The Council looks forward to receiving the Secretary-General's report
at an early date."

* Reissued for technical reasons.
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